
Newsletter
A Message from
Principal Simon Addison

29/11/2024

Principal’s Update - Fortnightly Highlights
I am excited to share this latest newsletter with you, packed with
fantastic news from the last two weeks! We've had the privilege of
being visited by BBC Bitesize, giving our students a unique
opportunity to engage with educational content. We also had trips
to Portsmouth University, which were a great success, along with
many other inspiring events and activities.
Don't forget to get your tickets for the upcoming Beauty and the
Beast performance and the THA Christmas Takeover – two events
you won't want to miss! I would also like to take this opportunity to
remind parents and carers that the Academy will close early on the
last day of this term (Friday 20th December) with students being
dismissed by 12.30pm. Term 3 will start on Monday 6th January
with students expected at the usual time of 8.35am.
Thank you for your continued support, and I hope you enjoy
reading all about the exciting things happening at the Academy.
Best wishes,
Simon Addison



Event Date

Knockhatch Trips 2nd 9th Dec

Lee Valey Velodrome
Trip

3rd Dec

Awards Evening-
Graduated Y11s

4th Dec

Indoor Primary
Athletics

5th Dec

Science Museum
Trip

6th Dec

Eastbourne Bowling
Trip

6th Dec

Y7 Geography Day 6th Dec

Tate Modern Trip 6th Dec

Christmas Jumper
Day

12th Dec

Slava’s Snow Show
Trip

12th Dec

Beauty and the
Beast

12th-13th Dec

Y11 Work Experience
Week

16th-20th Dec

Parents’ Forum 18th Dec

Last day of term 20th Dec

Dates
for the

Diary

Library
Activities 

Book Club
Wednesdays afterschool

till 4.30pm

Homework Club 
Thursdays afterschool till

5pm 
Open to all years. Use

computers, printer and get
any support needed from

your friendly librarian!  

PARENT COFFEE MORNINGS
(9.15 - 9.50am - Main Hall)

Thursday 9th January 2025
Thursday 27th February 2025

Thursday 24th April 2025
Thursday 5th June 2025

PARENT FORUM MEETINGS
(6.00 - 7.00pm - Main Hall)

Wednesday 18th December 2024
Wednesday 12th February 2025

Wednesday 2nd April 2025
Wednesday 21st May 2025

Wednesday 25th June 2025

PARENT EVENINGS
Y11 Parents’ Evening 9th January 2025

Y10 Parents’ Evening 23rd January 2025
Y9 Parents’ Evening 6th March 2025



Clubs Timetable
See below for a list of our after school
clubs and interventions



Peer Mentors engage school with anti-bullying
presentations
As part of our anti-bullying week campaign, our peer
mentoring team have been leading assemblies on bullying,
teaching students from every year group about the effects
of bullying, and how you can stand in and help out when
you see a bullying incident, instead of being  a bystander. 
A big congratulations to our Peer Mentors for leading such
an engaging assembly in front of their peers. 

Anti Bullying Assemblies



bbc BITESIZE Careers Roadshow
BBC Bitesize visit inspires our students with exciting
careers and pathways
Yesterday the team from BBC Bitesize arrived to deliver an assembly as part
of the careers roadshow. We were blown away! Presenter James Threlfal
hosted a panel of local businesses with Polly Coxeter who works at the BBC,
Stacey Pretty, a marketing director and Alice White, a graphic designer.
During the panel, they spoke about their carers, entry to industry through
apprenticeships and degrees and all the soft skills employers want. 
The students in years 7, 8, 9 and 10 were all fully engaged asking some great
questions and really enjoying this great opportunity for careers education
offered by a globally recognised organisation. Many thanks to all of the team. 



Hello THA families,
I’d like to take a moment to celebrate the incredible hard work, dedication, and resilience our students
have shown so far throughout this school year! It’s truly inspiring to witness the progress and commitment
they bring to school every day. Students should feel proud of their efforts to attend regularly and
participate with enthusiasm, helping to make our school community stronger and more connected.
A special shout-out goes to our students in the Voyager provision! Your progress has been fantastic, and
the improvements you’ve made are a testament to your perseverance and dedication. Mrs Mann, Miss
Burgess, and Mr Dan-Finch are so proud of you, and we hope you enjoyed your well-deserved party bags!
Congratulations as well to all the tutor groups who achieved the highest attendance this week—we
definitely have some competition brewing! Your efforts are a powerful reminder of how important it is to
show up and work together. And to our 100% attendance winners of this week’s draw—well done! We
hope you enjoy your goodie bags. Keep up the amazing work, and know that your commitment to being
present truly makes a difference.
But we know there is still work to be done. If you have any questions or concerns about your child’s
attendance, please don’t hesitate to reach out to the Attendance Team. We’re here to support you in
every way we can and to ensure every student has the best opportunity to thrive at THA.
Keep reaching for excellence, THA students, and remember, each day you show up brings you one step
closer to your goals. We’re so proud of all of you!
Best wishes,
Mrs. Mann
Senior Attendance Lead

A Message From Mrs Man, Senior Attendance Lead



Franklin Scholars
Update

Our Franklin Scholars programme has
continued this term, with our Y10 mentors
beginning to put their training into
practice alongside their Y7 mentees, who
they have now been paired up with. 
They have been meeting weekly to read
the novel Wonder by R.J. Palacio and
chat about how their weeks have gone,
with the mentors offering advice and a
listening ear to our Y7 students. 



National Interschool Quiz Team Nearly Make Final!
Congratulations to our students Amalia Anderson Grove, Lillyrose Marshall, Aimee

Stevens and Amelie Isenburg Daw who recently took part in a National interschool quiz
against 400 other secondary school across the country.

Lots of reading and general knowledge swotting took place and the live quiz was
extremely fast paced and quite terrifying just for Ms Crane who was supporting!

They did extremely well working together to give answers in a very fast time frame and
were only 9 points away overall from making the final after answering over 75 questions.

Would you have got these questions right? They did! 
What is the weight of an average western male gorilla in kg?

'Salarium' the word ancient Roman soldiers would have used for their wages originates
from which Latin word?

Giant Sloth Finds New Home
in Library

This week a new face has been sat in
the library. A giant sloth, as yet
unnamed, has been rescued from the
wilds of Ore and bought to the
Hastings Academy Library, where they
now live. 

The giant sloth does not have a name
yet, and students are being allowed
to ‘guess the name of the sloth’ for
50p a go. Miss Crane has a list of 70
possible names for the sloth. 

Library News



Library News

Get access to a massive range of books,
complete the quizzes, earn points!
Speak to Ms Crane in the Library for more info.

See below our current Sparx Reader
Leaderboard:

NEW:



Annual
Christmas Card Competition

Winners

Annual
Christmas Card Competition

Winners
Competition was
hot (or should we
say frosty!) for this
year’s academy
Christmas card
competition. 
We had gorgeous digital
designs, like the one below
by Amelie Y8, interactive
designs, like one by Mia Y8,
complete with an
opening/closing door. 

But one stood out as the winner, and that was the lovely design by Lottie
from Y8 which you can see above. Her drawing included a Christmas tree,
a cheeky Grinch climbing through the window, presents, hot cocoa, and
everything cosy and Christmassy. Well done Lottie! 



This December we will
be collecting for:

Our school chess club are looking for a
chess clock to help with their lunchtime
tournaments. Do you have one which you
could donate? If you do, we would greatly
appreciate your help!

tins, dried foods, sanitary items,
warm socks /gloves /hats, pasta

bring your items into school during
december for our collection



Performing Arts Department Presents

December 12th
December 13th
6.30pm
Main Hall
£2.50 Adult
£1 Child (Under 16)
Tickets Available via ParentPay





Christmas Cinema!
This December we will be raising money for our senior student

fund by holding a festive cinema in the hall on:

Thursday 28th Nov
Tuesday 3rd Dec

Thursday 5th Dec

We will be showing Nativity

Entry for all three screenings inclusive is 50p, payable on
Parentpay or on the door. 

There will be popcorn!





Wednesday Evening

Fitness
Class

For Students
3:15pm
Free of charge!
Every Wednesday at
3.15pm we have coached
classes which are totally
free of charge for our
students. Whether your
child is already sporty
and looking to better
their performance, or
not yet active and
looking to start out,
coach Rhys will be able
to tailor the class to
their needs. 

For Grown-ups
5:15pm

£4 per session
Our coach also runs an

adult’s class from 5:15pm
after his youth sessions.

These are also designed to
help build your fitness

through circuit training.
Book Here 

https://eequ.org/experience/8038?fbclid=IwY2xjawG6e6ZleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHZW2hcmeRg5TDBwBfwAhNx0OTgYSIVJxUtPlv5omNDNJtK9SGto8--ZB6A_aem_8m4zPb3RoBqzdq45m2wBAQ


Blazer Swap
Coming Soon

If you have any blazers to
donate ahead of the blazer

swap at the end of term,
this would be greatly

appreciated! At the end of
term pupils will be invited

to swap their ill fitting
blazers with ones which

fit, but to start the event
off it always helps to have

some surplus blazers.







We absolutely love hearing about all the great things our students
get up to out of school, from sports superstars or musical
magicians to selfless charity work we want to hear about it all. 
If your child has done something amazing outside of school, and if
they don’t mind us celebrating it, please let us know and we can
showcase their achievements here in the school newsletter. 
Email Miss Mitchell to tell her all about it:
i.mitchell@thehastingsacademy.org.uk 

Tell us about your
extra-curricular

successes! 
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Are you aged 14-16?
Passionate about Animal Welfare?

RSPCA Mallydams have a new Youth Group
After School

22nd Jan
5th Feb

19th Feb
5th March

19th March
2nd April

Mallydams Wood
Peter James Lane

Hastings
East Sussex
TN35 4AH

Learn about animals, make friends, and make a difference!

Contact:
emily.hedley@rspca.org.uk
elsa.adams@rspca.org.uk








